Correspondence 3B.7 – Meeting 112 – 30/01/2014

Penny Ansley Building, Vernon Avenue, Clontarf, Dublin 3, Ireland.

Telephone: 01 854 2200 Facsimile: 01 833 5496

## Central Remedial Clinic

22<sup>nd</sup> Jan 2014

Mr John Mc Guiness TD 11 O'Loughlin Road Kilkenny

Re PAC Meeting 11th December 2013

Dear Mr Mc Guiness

I have been in contact with Mr McEnery over the past few months in relation to obtaining clarification to be placed on the public record regarding the position of IT Manager as being the incorrect title of the person who receives top-ups in the Central Remedial Clinic. The correct title of the person who receives the top ups is "Senior Manager, Technology, Communications, Research & Development"

The previous chairman Jim Nugent was to have brought this clarification to the PAC meeting of the 11<sup>th</sup> December 2013, but failed to do so. In phone conversations after the meeting with Mr McEnery I was assured that the matter would be dealt with by means of publication of correspondence received from the CRC to the PAC on this matter, which Mr McEnery stated he had received. This never materialised. After Christmas I was further assured by Mr McEnery in another call to his office that the issue would be dealt with during the meeting of 16th January 2014, However no clarification has been made.

The problem I have is that whilst this controversy continues to evolve in a manner which no-one can predict this inaccurate information remains on the public record. I require a means to be able to instance the public record should this inaccuracy cause me difficulty in the future such as job applications etc.

I trust that this situation will be rectified by the inaccuracy being placed in the public record. This could either be done by publishing the correspondence from the CRC to the PAC or a mention at the commencement of the next PAC meeting.

I appreciate that you are probably inundated with work at the moment, but this is very easy to rectify. I have attached a number of emails to support the situation as outlined above.

Kind regards

Simeon Owens IT Manager CRC From: Emer Purcell

Sent: 18 December 2013 12:06

To: Simeon Owens

Cc: Joan Hurley; John Cregan

Subject: Correspondence re Job Title

## Dear Simeon

I refer to your email to Joan Hurley yesterday, 17 December 2013 in relation to clarification around the position which has been referred to as the "IT Manager" in the media and the PAC hearings.

As you are aware, Joan sought to have this rectified on a number of occasions with the board of management and we were disappointed that it was not clarified by the board at the PAC. She also emailed everyone internally on 25 and 26 November to clarify that the position did not refer to you.

I would like to advise you that I emailed Ted McEnery yesterday afternoon to clarify your job title. Please see copy of email below.

In relation to the correspondence between the CRC and the HSE which you enclosed, these documents were prepared by Paul Kiely and are historic however, I will request that our accountant uses the correct job title when referring to the Senior Manager role in any future correspondence.

I am copying our interim administrator John Cregan from the HSE on this email in order to clarify the situation.

Once again, I am enclosing details of our EAP for your information however, if we can provide any additional support to you with this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Kind regards

Yours sincerely

Emer Purcell Human Resources

<< File: CWI Corporate flyer 2012.pdf >>

Dear Mr McEnery

It is confirmed that it is the individual that fulfils the role of Senior Manager, Technology, Communications, Research & Development (referred to below as Director of Technology and Research) that is receiving payment from CRC funds and not the IT Manager.

Yours sincerely

For and on behalf of CRC

**Emer Purcell** 

**Human Resources** 

Emer Purcell Human Resources

Central Remedial Clinic Vernon Avenue Clontarf, Dublin 3 +353-1-8542390